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MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Members of the Board of Education 

 

From:  Monifa B. McKnight, Interim Superintendent of Schools 

 

Subject: Muslim Holidays (10-05-2021-01-C)  

 

During the public comments during the October 5, 2021 meeting, Ms. Samira Hussein shared 

comments regarding Muslim holidays and observances identified on Montgomery County Public 

Schools (MCPS) calendar.  During the discussion following public comments, Ms. Hana O’Looney 

requested the following information: 

 

Question 1 

Please provide a list of the dates of the Muslim holidays for this year. 

 

Response 

During her testimony, Ms. Hussein referenced various Muslim observances. The observances  

and corresponding dates follow. 

 

Muslim Days of Observance Date 

Eid al-Adha  July 20, 2021 

Islamic New Year  August 9, 2021 

Ashura (honoring of Prophet Moses) August 18, 2021 

Mawlid al-Nabi  

(birthday of Prophet Mohammad) 

October 18, 2021 

Ramadan April 2, 2022 

Eid al-Fitr May 2, 2022 

Eid al-Adha July 9, 2022 

 

 

On October 22, 2021, Mr. C. Douglas Hollis Jr, executive director, Office of Finance and Operations, 

met with Ms. Hussein and Dr. Imad ad-Dean Ahmad, a local astronomer and contributor to the calendar 

recognized by the Islamic Society of North America, along with Ms. Kate Chance, faith community 

liaison for Montgomery County government. They discussed the current calendar, importance  

of observances, and future calendar efforts. During the discussion, Ms. Hussein and Dr. Ahmad 

recognized the importance of Ramadan and Eid al-Fitr and the accuracy of these two dates on MCPS 

and county calendars. 
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Question 2 

Why are the Muslim holidays noted incorrectly on MCPS calendar?  What can be done to correct 

these?  

 

Response 

Annually, MCPS meets with community stakeholders to develop and gain insight around holidays  

and observances.  Ramadan and Eid al-Fitr are determined by the lunar cycle, and MCPS planned 

based on the date as known at that time. While Ramadan and Eid al-Fitr incorrectly are printed  

in the MCPS comprehensive calendar, they are reflected correctly on the MCPS online calendar that 

is connected to and sourced by the Montgomery County government event and holiday calendar.  

Additionally, MCPS typically has aligned a professional development day with Eid al-Fitr.  This school 

year it is programmed correctly on May, 2, 2022. 

 

Ms. Hussein referenced a calendar resource (attached) of important Islamic dates that extends through 

the spring of 2031. Dr. Ahmad is the author of this calendar source and uses it to inform Muslims  

in the local community as well as contribute to the Islamic Society of North America. MCPS staff  

will use this additional tool and continue to work with Montgomery County government staff  

in reaching faith community leaders on an ongoing basis to discuss the calendar and other important 

topics of interests.  

 

These conversations and the calendar tool will assist staff members to understand the most  

important Muslim observances and the accurate dates. If you have any questions, please contact 

Dr. Eugenia S. Dawson, chief of finance and operations, via e-mail. 
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Attachment 

 

Copy to: 

   Executive Staff 

   Mr. Hollis 

   Ms. Webb 
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